January Newsletter

Happy New Year Kenilworth Families!

| hope everyone has had a restful and safe holiday.

| would like to thank Mrs. Huber and staff for organizing our Winter
Concert in December and to the students for their wonderful
performances. It was great to see so many families out to support our students.

| would also like to thank the School Council for putting
together the Silent Auction that day. We raised over $1600
for our year end school trip.

For the month of January we will focus on
Coping with Stress. Students will be
learning to create and develop tools to help
with the stressors of day to day life.

Food and Friends:

. ’ Did you know that each of our
C./. Eh'ldren S classrooms have a snack bin prepared
OFg!{PﬂE’ﬁ;ﬂgx for them each day? A variety of fresh fruits,
vegetables, dairy, protein and grain products can be
found in the bin. This program is supported by Food
and Friends of the Children’s Foundation of Guelph and Wellington. Please stay tuned
next month, as we will be hosting some spirit days to raise funds for the Live Free

Campaign which all money raised stays right here at Kenilworth PS!

Upcoming Dates:

January 25-Family Literacy Day- Bring/Share your Favourite Story Book
January 26-PA Day

Mrs. Cozzarin

Winter Weather:
Inclement weather closures and bus cancellations are announced in a
variety of ways. To hear about cancellations/closures please listen to
Magic 106.1, 1460CJQOY, or 570News. To access by internet you can go to
https://stwdsts.ca/, or www.ugdsb.ca. To read news on your cell phone,
please access the UGConnect app. It is also highly recommended that
you subscribe at https://stwdsts.ca/parentportal/ to receive notifications
about bus delays and cancellations.



https://stwdsts.ca/
http://www.ugdsb.ca
https://stwdsts.ca/parentportal/

Just a reminder that Kenilworth PS will now be open on No Bus Days!

PATS:
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 1, 2024 at 6:30. This meeting
will be held virtually. A Google Meet Code will be emailed to you.

Kindergarten Registration:
Looking for students who were born in 2019 and 2020! Kindergarten m n m

Registration for September of 2024 will begin on Tuesday January 9th,
2024. All registrations will be completed online with verification of B@m

documents being done in person. If you do not have access to the
internet you will need to call the school 519 848-3320 to make an gm@"

appointment to register your child on a school device.

Pre-register your child (JK and SK) online at: UGDSB Registration
Online Form

e In the online pre-registration site, use the school locator feature to determine
which school your child can attend.

e Once the pre-registration has been successfully submitted, please make sure
to contact your child’s school to complete the rest of the registration process.

e Parents/guardians must contact the school to set up an appointment prior to
the registration window closing on January 26.

Required documentation:

e Proof of Age (Birth Certificate, Birth Registration Form, Baptismal Certificate,
Canadian Citizenship/Permanent Resident Card, Passport, & custodial
documents (if applicable))

e Proof of Address (e.g. utility/tax bill, purchase/lease agreement, phone
(landline)/cable/internet bill. A driver’s license, bank/credit card statements or
cell phone bills are not accepted.)

e \erification of date of arrival/immigration documents (if child was not born in
Canada)

e Immunization Records do not need to be shared with the school. Please
submit directly to Wellington Dufferin Guelph Public Health.

e If this is a registration for a JK English program, make sure you have
completed your registration and made your appointment with the school to
share documents and verify your registration information within two weeks of
submitting your online pre-registration.

e If this is an application for a JK French Immersion program, please see the
steps below outlining the deadlines and application process for completing
your FI Application


https://connect.edsembli.com/ON/UGDSB/CentralOffice/Portal/Online/StudentRegistration
https://connect.edsembli.com/ON/UGDSB/CentralOffice/Portal/Online/StudentRegistration
https://wdgph.icon.ehealthontario.ca/#!/welcome
https://wdgph.icon.ehealthontario.ca/#!/welcome

